DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

A Parish Council Meeting was held on Tuesday 7th Sept 2010 at 7.30pm.

PRESENT Cllr. Coates-Smith (Chairman) & Cllrs. Alexander, Field, Maclachlan, Reeves, Rhys-Evans, Wilson. & District Cllr. B. Slater.     

 In attendance was 2 member of the public.

PUBLIC QUESTION TIME. No questions or issues were raised by members of the public.

09.1
APOLOGIES.  Received from Cllr Butler & Mayhew.  

09.2
DECLARATION OF INTEREST.

Cllr Alexander declared an interest on the planning application for Sunnyside.

09.3
MINUTES. 

09.3.1
All councillors were in possession of a copy of the minutes of the last meeting, it was agreed to be taken as read. The minutes were duly passed and signed. A copy of the minutes for the public notice boards were also signed.

09.3.2 
Matters arising – There were no matters arising.
09.4
PLANNING

09.4.1 
Gossfield, London Rd. Granny annex to rear – Approved.
09.4.2
Darsham House. Electrical rewiring – Approved.
09.4.3 
Sunnyside, the Street. Extension to the rear – Approved.
09.4.4
Hotel, London Rd. Cllr Coates-Smith reported that he had contacted most councillors and as a result had returned the application stating that the council still objects to this building on grounds of size and safe access from the A12.
09.5
FINANCE

09.5.1
The clerk reported that two accounts has been closed leaving the council with a working account and a savings account. Councillors were given details of income & expenditure.

Cllr Coates-Smith stated that the budget for next year and amount of precept will soon have to be arranged.
09.5.2
BDO indicated on the telephone that they are satisfied with Darsham accounts and they will be returning a full report shortly.

09.5.3
BDO required a Financial risk assessment to be included with the accounts and the chairman produced a document of the councils financial practices. Each councillor was given a copy and all formally approved.
09.6
INSURANCE


Our current Insurers, Zurich quoted £292.59 for renewal. A quote from Came & Company was obtained at £262.50. Both policies were very similar. All councillors agreed to accept the Came & Company quote.
09.7
UPDATES

09.7.1
Cllrs Coates-Smith & Reeves attended a meeting with a planning officer of SCDC. They reported that the village envelope had returned to the lines drawn over 4 years ago although it is likely that social housing would be allowed outside the envelope. The chairman will contact the planning dept and state that it stands by its recent recommendations for amendments to the envelope.

09.7.2
An interim report has been received from Suffolk acre re Local housing needs recommending a small number of affordable housing be built. A full report will follow. 

09.8
REPORTS FROM OFFICERS.

District Cllr. B. Slater. Gave an update regarding SCDC detailing a forthcoming partnership with Waveney DC, the setting up of a new group for the future planning application for a third Nuclear Power station at Sizewell and that the scrutiny committee of the council planning dept is soon to meet. Cllr Slater will sit on both committees.
Cllr Reeves reported that he had made a start on updating the parish emergency plan and requested some assistance.

Cllr Rhys-Evans reported that the diagonal footpath to the A12 is still undefined and she is still trying to trace and contact the owner of the land. The paths on Darsham house land are now being cut regularly. 
Cllr Mayhew sent a written report and stated a prospective allotment tenant has withdrawn and requests an advert be placed in the fisherman. This was agreed.
A discussion re rent followed and it was agreed to raise the cost of a full allotment to £12 yearly and £6 for half an allotment.

Cllr Alexander stated £1370 had been raised for the Macmillan Nurses at the coffee morning. The presentation of cheque to be on Sat 16th Oct.
09.9
CORRESPONDENCE.

09.9.1
SALC Survey received & returned completed by chairman.
09.9.2
Letter detailing re-organisation of registration system & costs.

09.9.3
Letter received proposing future capping of Parish Council precepts.

09.9.4
Mrs Wall complained re the thistledown on land next to her house. She was visited and passed details of Jim Selby SCDC as the person to contact.

09.9.5
Money for the grit bin has been received and will soon be purchased.
09.10
ANY OTHER BUSINESS.

Outdoor play space contributions for the parish sits at £3000 but this may have to be returned next year (after 10yrs) if not used. Darsham has no place at present to spend this money.
Cllr Alexander reported his concern re traffic turning on A12 right into the White House Nursery which was causing dangerous tailbacks across the railway crossing. Clerk to write to Highways department detailing concerns.

06.10
DATE OF NEXT MEETING. Tuesday 12th Oct at 7.30pm. 
The meeting ended at 9.08 pm.
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